
 C i ty of  Cleve land Memorandum  
 Justin M. Bibb, Mayor  
  
  

TO:  Michael D. Polensek, Chair 
  Safety Committee 
 
FROM:  Dornat A. Drummond, Director 
  Department of Public Safety 
 
SUBJECT: Ord. No. 942-2024 authorizing the purchase by one or more requirement 

contracts of medical stair chairs, for the Division of Emergency Medical 
Service, Department of Public Safety, for a term of one year, with two one-
year options to renew, exercisable by the Director of Public Safety 

 
DATE: October 2, 2024 

 

 
If approved by Council, Ordinance No. 942-2024 would authorize the purchase of medical 
stair chairs for the Division of Emergency Medical Service, Department of Public Safety.  
The purchase would be made by one or more requirement contracts for a term of one 
year, with two one-year options to renew, exercisable by the Director of Public Safety. 
 
This legislation will authorize the Division of Emergency Medical Service to purchase 
medical stair chairs for patient extrication.  These stair chairs will replace the current stair 
chairs that are outdated and in need of replacement. 
 
The purchase of medical stair chairs in the amount of $220,000 will be funded through a 
2024 general obligation bonds capital project. 


